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I wholeheartedly support the City of Mandurah’s proposal to name bushland Reserve 
49425 after environmental pioneer Shirley Joiner. 
 
You will already know about: 

 The hard work that Shirley put into the community over many years;  
 Her dedication to help preserve the City’s most valuable assets; and, 
 Her countless achievements. 

But Shirley was more than this. As well as her passion for the environment, she was an 
inspiring educator and role model for my generation, and I was very proud to work 
alongside her. 
 
The Shirley Joiner Reserve is therefore a fitting tribute, will extend her legacy, and will 
hopefully inspire the next generation. 
 


